Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Departmental
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on December 21, 2006, the Department of Environmental Protection Northwest District, received a petition for a variance from Holley-Navarre Water System Inc., from paragraph 62-610.512(6)(c), F.A.C., which requires a setback distance of at least 50 feet from the edge of a rapid infiltration basin to the site property line if high level disinfection is provided and an engineering report is provided that provides reasonable assurances that water quality standards will not be violated. The petitioner requests in the variance that the minimum 50 foot setback distance be reduced to 25 feet from the property lines. The petition has been assigned OGC File #07-0049. Public comment must be received by the person below no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Jonathan May, Department of Environmental Protection, Northwest District, 160 Governmental Center, Pensacola, FL 32502-5794, (850)595-8300, ext. 1167, jonathan.may@dep.state.fl.us.
